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● Respect ● Responsibility ● Relationships ● Resilience 

 Working together to be the best that we can be 

Hollydale News 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
Welcome back to the final half of the spring term. We have a number of events coming up this half term including 
World Book Day and Sports Relief. Y6 parents and carers should have heard about secondary school allocations for 
September 2024 today! Congratulations to our Y6 cohort for securing their secondary education places. 
 
Parents Evening 
We hope you have all managed to book your appointment for Tuesday 5th March or Wednesday 6th March 2024. It is 
vital that an appointment is made with your child’s class teacher so that you know what your child’s targets are for 
the summer term as well as find out about your child’s progress in all areas of the curriculum. 
 
World Book Day 

 
We will be celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 7th March 2024 and we would like to invite you to join us in 
helping your child to make the most of this special occasion.  
 
Story in a Jar – Home Learning Project 
Children are invited to get creative by designing a story in a jar of their favourite book! Look out for a letter with 
more information about this. 
 
Book Characters Galore 
To celebrate World Book Day, we are asking the children to come to school on Thursday 7th March dressed as their 
favourite book character. We will be holding a parade in assembly at 9.10am (parents and carers are invited to stay) 
and there will be certificates for the most original costume in each class! If you need some ideas to help create your 
costume please look at the link https://www.worldbookday.com/resourc e/dressing-up/  
 
Please can you support the reading curriculum at Hollydale and help us to purchase new books for our library.  
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/farhana-sultana?utm_term=xqRrNqQ65 
 
Book Inspired Cake Sale 
We will be holding a cake sale on Friday 8th March at 3.30pm in the playground. We would love donations of home-
made book inspired cakes. There will be 1st, 2nd and 3rd prizes for the best book inspired cake!  

    
 
I hope you have an enjoyable weekend and we will see you all on  
Monday at 8.55am. 
 
Ms Reid - Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hollydale Newsletter 1st March 2024 

Thought of the week  
“Responsibility leads to 

great success.” 

mailto:admin@hollydaleprimary.co.uk
http://www.hollydale.southwark.sch.uk/
https://www.worldbookday.com/resourc%20e/dressing-up/
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/farhana-sultana?utm_term=xqRrNqQ65


Hollydale Primary School, Hollydale Road, Nunhead, SE15 2AR    Tel: 020 7639 2562 

Email: admin@hollydaleprimary.co.uk         Web: www.hollydale.southwark.sch.uk           @HollydaleSchool 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Important dates for your diary 

  
 
 

Tuesday 5th March Storytelling workshop for 

EYFS & KS1 

Thursday 7th March World Book Day – All 

children to come dressed 

as their favourite book 

character 

Friday 8th March Book themed cake sale 
after school – please 
donate cakes for this 

Friday 8th March Storytelling workshop for 
KS2 

  

Attendance and Punctuality 
 

 
 

How quickly another week has flown by! 
This year we are aiming for an attendance target of 97%. 

 

Please note the following: 
100% Attendance - 0 Days Missed - Excellent 

95% Attendance - 9 Days of Absence, 1 Week and 4 
Days of Learning Missed - Satisfactory 

90% Attendance - 19 Days of Absence, 3 Weeks and 4 
Days of Learning Missed - Poor 

85% Attendance - 28 Days of Absence, 5 Weeks and 3 
Days of Learning Missed - Very Poor 

80% Attendance - 38 Days of Absence, 7 Weeks and 3 
Days of Learning Missed - Unacceptable 

Class Attendance Punctuality - Number of 
Lates 

Cherry 95% 2 

Elm 91% 5 

Cedar 98% 3 

Birch 89% 2 

Hazel 94% 2 

Willow 96% 1 
 

 

TAKE PART IN 
FIZZ FREE 
FEBRUARY 
Pledge to go fizz free this 

February to help kick the sugary 
drinks habit. 

Launched by Southwark Council 
in 2018, Fizz Free February is a 
great way to reduce your sugar 

intake by cutting out fizzy drinks. 
By committing to going fizz free 

for the entire month of 
February, you can develop new 
habits to make it easier to cut 

down on fizzy drinks for the rest 
of the year. 
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New Spelling Scheme for Spring Term 2024 

 
 

We are striving to strengthen children's basic skills; one of these being spelling. It is essential that children 

can spell key words which they will need to be successful writers. 

We are working very hard in school to strengthen basic skills, but we need your help to boost spellings. We 

have created a spelling challenge to make this fun and engaging and we are offering a whole host of rewards 

to motivate and encourage the children to get on board! 

All that we ask, is that you help your children learn to spell the words on their challenge card. Every time they 

have secured a section (bronze, silver or gold), remove the corresponding slip from the bottom of the sheet 

and give it to your child to bring to school. The staff will check that they have indeed secured the bronze, 

silver or gold block and the children will receive a certificate and they can begin learning the next set of 

spellings. 

We are hopeful that this will be more meaningful than testing spellings weekly and by basing it on high 

frequency words and words commonly used in their writing, it will be more purposeful as it is being 

embedded not only in Literacy but across the whole curriculum. By the end of each half term, we expect 

all children to have completed at least two spelling sections e.g. Level 1 bronze and silver. 
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Internet Safety Home Learning Projects 
We have had some brilliant entries for the Internet Safety ‘Our Digital Footprint’ home learning projects. The quality of 

work submitted has been outstanding. We will be displaying these around the school to remind pupils about the 
importance of internet safety. Thank you for your continued support with this aspect of the Computing curriculum. 
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Class Catch Up! 
 

YR Reception Cherry Class have been busy learning about composition in Maths. We been finding out how 

combining two small groups makes bigger groups (for numbers 6-10). Within this, they have begun to think about 

doubles and to help us remember, how to double we learnt the jingle “To double any just… add the same again!”. We 

enjoyed ‘composition ladybirds’ and ‘doubles butterflies’ to explore this practically.  

 

    
 

Next it was time to learn about Measure. We have been exploring length and height in many practical ways, including 

rolling and measuring snakes, using cubes to measure plants and toy animals and comparing our heights to one 

another. 
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Y1/2 Elm Class have been consolidating their times table and division facts knowledge for the 10 times table by playing 

a board game. 

 

Year 3 Cedar Class have been finding equivalent lengths using mm, cm and m.  
Work by Ashlyn and Audrey 
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In Birch Class (Year 3/4) we have been learning how to find the perimeter of rectilinear shapes. We then used our 

knowledge to measure the perimeter of larger shapes within the playground. 
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Year 5 Hazel Class have been warming up playing dominoes to investigate equivalent fractions to decimals! 
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Willow Class (Y6) - In Maths we have been learning about algebra. We have been solving 1step and 2 step 
equations.  

 
Lily and Yelina 
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At Hollydale, our KS2 pupils enjoy learning Spanish as Modern Foreign Language. Our weekly Spanish lessons 
focus mainly on developing Speaking and Listening skills. Here are only a few examples of pupils’ work 

collated in each class’ floor book. 
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Thursday Reward Assembly Chart 

 

W/C:  29
th
  February 2024  

Excellence Reward week for: Maths 

 

Class Name of 
Child 

Reason for 
reward 

Name of 
child 

Reason for 
reward 

Cherry YR  
 

Maisie Exploring length in 
different practical 
ways, measuring 
different items. 

Ambrose A great knowledge 
of doubles when 

exploring 
composition. 

Elm Y1/Y2 
 

Gurdas For scoring 25/25 in 
his TTRS test. What a 

brilliant 
achievement! 

Maxwell For being able to 
accurately measure 

length in cm. 

Cedar Y3 
 

Marina Showing increased 
resilience when 

solving problems 
involving multiplying 
and dividing 2-digit 
numbers by 1-digit 

numbers. 

Kymani Working hard to 
learn and link his 5x 

and 10x tables. 

Birch Y3-4 
 

Archie For being able to 
divide 2-digit 

numbers by a 1-digit 
number and show 

his workings.  

Edith For being able to 
find the perimeter 

of rectilinear 
shapes.  

Hazel Y5 
 

Abdoulahi Abdoulahi’s 
confiedence has 

increased so much 
this term in Maths, 
which is lovely to 

see. This is especially 
when he is 

approaching 
questions 

independently. 

Kevin Kevin has developed 
skills and confidence 
to break down and 

independently 
approach problem 
solving questions. 

Willow Y6 
 

Adeayo For developing her 
understanding of 
algebra this week. 

She has been 
working hard to 

solve 1- step and 2-
step questions. Well 

Done! 

Dominic For his enthusiasm 
and effort towards 
every maths lesson. 
Dominic works hard 

to develop his 
understanding 
through visual 

representations. 
Well Done! 
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